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ADEPT Committee

From: Diane Preza <dpreza.pulamalanai@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2024 11:37 AM

To: ADEPT Committee

Cc: Alice L. Lee; Yukilei Sugimura; Tasha A. Kama; Thomas M. Cook; Gabe Johnson; Tamara 

A. Paltin; Keani N. Rawlins; Shane M. Sinenci; Nohe M. Uu-Hodgins

Subject: Bill 100 (2024) Support

Attachments: Compost on Lanai SUPPORT ADEPT 25JUL24 (1).pdf

Aloha ADEPT Committee,  

Please see the attached documents in support of Bill 100. 

Mahalo, 
Diane 

Some people who received this message don't often get email from dpreza.pulamalanai@gmail.com. Learn why this is important



AGRICULTURE, DIVERSIFICATION, ENVIRONMENT, AND PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION 
COMMITTEE 

Thursday, July 25, 2024, 1:30 p.m. 
MEETING SITE: Online via Teams: http://tinyurl.com/ADEPT-Committee 

Written testimony via email, ADEPT.committee@mauicounty.us 

Written testimony in support of Bill 100 (2024), A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING 
SECTION 19.30A.050, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO COMPOSTING IN THE 
AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT. 

Aloha Chair Johnson, Vice Chair Sinenci, and members of the ADEPT Committee, 

Mahalo for the opportunity to share our thoughts about adding composting and co-
composting as a principal use on Agriculture zoned land in Maui County (Bill 100 (2024)).  

We the undersigned support Bill 100 (2024), which allows for composting and co-
composting operations as a principal use on Agricultural zoned lands in Maui County. 

We need a composting facility that we can take our green waste to that will turn it into 
compost for our gardens where we grow food for our families or for our landscaping. 
This is an efficient use of using “green waste” rubbish so we don’t have to take it to the 
landfill.  On Lāna‘i we have a compost facility and we are very grateful that there is a 
place that we can take our green waste rubbish and also buy compost.   

We shouldn’t burden composting facilities with an extra step of acquiring an 
additional special use permit, as the Planning Department is recommending.   

• The Department of Health already regulates compost facilities, a solid waste
management facility permit is already required.

• If there are concerns about the amount of acres used for composting/co-
composting operations, an option would be to limit the size of the compost/co-
compost facility, similar to solar energy facilities.  Solar energy facilities are listed
as a principal use in agricultural zoned land; however, limited to under 15 acres.

Composting facilities are an important part of our journey towards achieving food 
resilience in our community.  We respectfully ask that you pass Bill 100 (2024) without 
delay.   

Mahalo for allowing us to submit this petition in support of Bill 100 (2024). 
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